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Good Afternoon Edward,


Yes, you may proceed using the contract as requested. Attached for your reference is
the fully executed agreement. 


Please let me know if you need any further information/documents. Thank you.


Sincerely,


Jamil Ramirez
Procurement and Contracts Specialist
3571 Kiessel Road | The Villages, Florida 32163
Phone: 352-751-6700 | Fax 352-751-6715
Jamil.Ramirez@districtgov.org | www.DistrictGov.org
Hospitality · Stewardship · Innovation & Creativity · Hard Work
 
Note: Under Florida Law, e-mail addresses are public records. If you do not want your e-mail address released in
response to a public records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone
or in writing.


 
From: Wilmes, Edward <Edward.Wilmes@MyClearwater.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 2:11 PM
To: Farlow, Jennifer <Jennifer.Farlow@districtgov.org>
Subject: FW: Agreement and RFP #24P-007: Atlantic Pipe Services, LLC


 
Good afternoon.
 
I am writing today regarding the captioned subject RFP/Agreement (Contract) awarded to
Atlantic Pipe Services, LLC (APS), 1420 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd, Sanford, FL  on, or about 10
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April 2024.   This Contract has been presented to the City of Clearwater by a representative of
APS as being able to be used as a “piggyback” contract for the City of Clearwater for the
services contained in the Contract at the unit rates listed therein.
 
It is my understanding that unless a contract includes express consent that the Contract may
be used for the purposes of “piggybacking”, written permission is required to be provided by
the contract holder (The Villages) before the Contract may be used for the purposes of
“piggybacking”.
 
It is for this express reason that I am writing today.  May the City of Clearwater use the
captioned Contract awarded by The Villages to Atlantic Pipe Services for the purposes of
“piggybacking” for the period of time that the contract is active ?  As written, the Contract is
valid thru 09/30/2026, with the option to renew for one, two-year period, which would extend
the expiry date to 09/30/2028. 
 
I look forward to your confirmation that the Contract may be used to “piggyback” while it is an
active contract for the Villages.
 
My sincere thanks.
 
Warmly,
 
ew
 
Edward Wilmes, Manager
Stormwater Division
Public Works Department
City of Clearwater
 
Teams (727)-444-8604
Cell Phone 727-294-3170
 





